
 

Greensheet 22Mar2024 

Headteacher Message 
Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 
We have had a number of exciting events and visits over the past two weeks which you can 
read about below. Our famous steel pans crossed the river to South London to take part in the 
Music for Youth regional finals. We know that they will have impressed the judges with their 
energy and musical skills so we are waiting to hear whether they have progressed to the next 
round. Some of our year 11s visited the Garrick Theatre to see ‘For Black Boys...’ and were 
blown away by both the performances and hard-hitting themes. Our debating team visited 
South Hampstead School for Girls to compete against a range of schools in their Literary Worlds 
Debate Mate competition. Year 7s celebrated Pi Day on the 14th March with the 
championship finals where Mabel recited pi to 239 decimal places! And this week our year 10 
Hispanists visited the Instituto Cervantes to immerse themselves in Spanish culture.  
Welcome Ramadan 2024  
Ramadan Kareem to all students, staff and families who are observing the holy month.  
We would like to take this opportunity to let you know about arrangements that will be in place 
for our Muslim staff and students during Ramadan. Here at WSFG, we hope to be supportive of 
each other, our faiths and beliefs. We acknowledge, as a school, the importance of Ramadan 
and Eid ul Fitr in Islam, and we are mindful that we need to be particularly vigilant and sensitive 
to the welfare and education of our children during this important time. We understand that 
those celebrating Ramadan are striving to improve themselves in various ways.  
Prayer  
We understand the importance of prayer during Ramadan and, with this in mind, we are 
ensuring that we open up additional prayer spaces for students and staff. Either the Hewett or 
Norris Hall has been open since the start of Ramadan, in addition to the prayer room.  
Lessons during Ramadan  
Timetabled lessons continue as usual during Ramadan. Whilst staff are asked to be sensitive to 
the needs of students who are fasting, students are expected to continue to bring in their PE 
kits and to participate in music, Food and PE as usual. We have found in the past that students 



are happy to take home anything they have made in Food and eat at home when they break 
their fast.  
Please remember that normal employment and study routines continue across the world 
during Ramadan. We encourage students reflect on ways to manage situations, using examples 
from the Qur’an. Each teacher is passionate about their particular subject and has a 
responsibility to teach the curriculum. Please also bear in mind that we are a very diverse 
community and whilst we try our utmost to accommodate and work collaboratively with 
everyone, it is not possible to leave out parts of the national curriculum to suit the 
requirements of our various groups of students.  
Students are welcome to come and speak to a member of staff regarding this or any other 
concern. If students are struggling to get through the day or a part of the day, then please 
inform us.  
If any of our Muslim families have any further practical suggestions that they think we could be 
of assistance with, please do let me know.  
Spring Holidays  
Students and staff have been working very hard and it is important that we all have a well-
deserved rest and recharge our batteries.  
Happy Easter to those who are celebrating Easter and Eid Mubarak to those who are 
celebrating Eid. Hope you all enjoy the food, gifts and festivities.  
With all good wishes for a restful break  
Ms Marriott 

End of Spring Term and Start of Summer Term Arrangements 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
The final day of Spring Term is Thursday 28/03/24. 

• Lessons 1 – 3 are as normal. 
• There will be a normal breaktime dining room service. 
• Thursday 28/03 will be a non-uniform day (Cost £1.00 to be collected on the entrance 

gate in the morning) with funds going to the Red Cross and Red Cresent charities. 
Students will be dismissed at 12.35/40pm for the Spring holiday. 
Students return to school on Monday 15/04/24. 
This will be a slightly later start. Students can enter the building from 8.30 and registration 
will start at 9.00 until 9.20. The rest of the day will be as normal. 
This will be a Week A. 
Have a safe and enjoyable holiday.                  

Year 10 Spanish Class Trip to Instituto Cervantes 

On Monday Ms Rafferty and Ms Griffin's class went to Instituto Cervantes in London. It was the 
most interesting trip of my life! 



When we got there, we met Mayte, the librarian, and she explained where the name of the 
institute came from and the history of the institute. It was so interesting to know how old the 

building was and how many different locations there were of Instituto Cervantes. 

We then met Lucía and she explained sports in Spain to us and famous Spanish athletes! This 
was my favourite part as I love sports! 

We played an interesting Kahoot about the popular sports and famous athletes. 

We then watched the movie ‘Campeones’ and it was the most enthralling and fascinating movie 
ever! Watching Marco go from 100 to 0 back to 100 was so inspiring! 

I really enjoyed the trip and I’m really grateful we were able to go! 

- Haleema 10C 

For the Spanish trip we went to Instituto Cervantes where they teach Spanish and learn about 
Spanish culture and Spanish speaking countries. I had a lot of fun we learnt about the different 

types of sports in the Hispanic countries we also did a quiz and learnt about the Hispanic 
athletes and more. We then watched a movie and I think that was my favourite part because it 
was fun, and we got to relax and watch something for the rest of the time that we were there. 

- Sophia A. 10G 



 

 



 

The Year 7 Pi Day Recitation Final 2024 
On Thursday 14th March, we held the grand Pi Day Recitation Final. 
The champions from each Year 7 Maths Class competed against each other to secure an overall 
Year 7 Winner. They all demonstrated great perseverance, courage and creativity in their 
memory techniques. 
Congratulations to all participants and especially to the winner, Mabel A, who correctly recited 
pi to 239 decimal places. 
The other finalists were Annabelle H, Anisa L, Inaaya Z, Sumayyah H, Tayla M and Zaina S. 



 



 
Thank you to Mr Shum for taking the Grand Final photos, Mr Trimithioti for the trophy, Mrs 
Barham for making the Pi themed bag and to Melania and Elu for making the badges. 



 
If anyone wants to start practising ready for next year, here is pi to 200 decimal places. 
The song lasts exactly 3.14 minutes! See below YouTube video. 
Ms Robinson 
Challenge Coordinator 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Year 11 Tate Modern Art Gallery Trip 
On Thursday 7th March 2024, Year 11 Art students went to Tate Modern Art Gallery. 
"The trip to the Tate was very interesting. We saw a range of artworks such as Yoko Ono's wish 
tree that was intriguing to view the variety of aspirations and wishes that dangled from the 
branches. Although our personal themes were different it was great to see work that we all 
enjoyed and linked to the overall theme of 'Power'. It was a great experience and day out 
where we could leave the classroom and draw inspiration from real life." 
- by Nabeeha and Ayo (Year 11 Art students) 



 

The Literary Worlds Debating Competition 
On March 11, the debate team (Aminata – yr 11, Serena – yr 10, Julia – yr 9 and Molly – yr 9) 
ventured to South Hampstead High School to take part in the Literary Worlds debating 
competition. This event was a bit different than others we have attended in that the motions 
were all based on literary worlds from a range of novels – Harry Potter, The Hunger Games, 
Sherlock Holmes and Percy Jackson. Motions included: This house believes that Sherlock 
Holmes should join the police force. and This house believes that the houses at Hogwarts 
should be abolished. Over the 3 ½ hours there, the teams debate across three rounds with over 
25 schools attending. 
The English Faculty 

 



Global Alliance Calendar 

Global Alliance Calendar - March - by the students of 7W 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Information for Parent and Carer 

Issue of Pink Slips 

This is a reminder that Pink Lunch slips should only be issued in the event of a genuine 
emergency.   
It is the responsibility of the student to ensure they have their Lanyards and One Cards in 
school on a daily basis, as per the uniform policy, and to check their accounts to make certain 
they have sufficient funds for lunchtime purchases.  The issue of these slips is now being 
monitored and SPLs will be having conversations with repeat offenders. 
Mrs R Jolliffe 
Attendance & Student Services Officer 

School Office Information 

School email – info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk is monitored Monday to Friday between 9am to 
3pm, and we aim to respond to emails within three working days. 
Information regarding term dates, upcoming events and general school enquires can be found 
on our website Walthamstow School for Girls - Home (wsfg.waltham.sch.uk). 
Contact information:  
If you are aware of any recent changes to parent/carer contact information such as; 

• Change of address 
• New telephone or mobile number 
• New email address 
• Change of person on Students emergency contact list  

Please email the school office via info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk with students’ name, form and 
the reason for the change of details.  
It is vital we have up to date contact information for all students at WSFG. 
Appointments during school time:  
If a student needs to leave school early for an appointment, please ensure you remind them of 
the time they will need to come to reception. We are unable to send appointment reminders to 
students during break (11:10 – 11:30) and lunch times (12:30 – 13:30). Proof of appointments 
will need to be shown to front office staff or emailed into the school. 
Student absences:  
Student absences must be reported via telephone 020 8509 9446 option 1 before 9am to 
ensure they are dealt with promptly. If unanswered, please leave a voicemail with your child’s 
name, form and reason for absence. Should this fail, please respond to absence text message. 
Due to the high-volume emails received, we cannot guarantee your absences notification will 
be seen and actioned before absence text messages are sent. 



Ramadan 

Dear Parents/Carers 
Ramadan 
Could you please ensure that if your daughter is fasting, she does so according to the sunnah 
method. That is they should have a full and nutritious breakfast (SEHRI) before keeping the fast. 
Your daughter should not keep fast if she is feeling unwell. In addition, in the rare event of 
feeling very ill during a fast, she should break the fast rather than allowing her condition to get 
worse. 
As agreed by medics, fasting is not at all detrimental to our health and in fact it can be 
physically very beneficial. However, the correct method of fasting should be adhered to. 
Please feel free to contact the school if you have any questions. 

Term Key Dates 

Key Dates of the Spring Term: 
Thursday 28th March – last day of Spring term (Early closure for last day of term) 
Start of the Summer Term Arrangement: 
Monday 15th April - Students return to school 
This will be a slightly later start. Students can enter the building from 8.30 and registration will 
start at 9.00 until 9.20. The rest of the day will be as normal. 

School Calendar 2023 - 2024 



 



Enrichment Programme Autumn Term 2023-2024 

 

PE Extra- Curricular Timetable 



 

Vaping risks – Met Police 

The Metropolitan Police have informed of us of five young people aged 14-16 years who on 
29th January 2024 were hospitalised with relatively serious health harms having used vapes 
which toxicology results have confirmed to contain Spice. Last week, we received a report from 
the Metropolitan Police of vapes containing cannabis involving 2 young people who also 
experienced health harms. At present we do not know how wide the issue of vapes containing 
illegal drugs is, and whether the young people involved planned to buy illegal drugs. 
In the latest incident, the vape was a blue and purple coloured rechargeable metal vape device 
labelled ‘Vaporesso’, which held blue liquid residues within a clear plastic chamber of a silver 
and black cartridge. 
The police are advising that: 
1. If you have any reports of similar incidents in your area, please complete an LDIS form and 
share this information with the london.drugalerts@dhsc.gov.uk 
Any further information should be submitted using an LDIS form (attached), with local partners 
informed and submitted to london.drugalerts@dhsc.gov.uk 

Emergency School Closures or Severe Weather 

In the event of an emergency school closure, the decision on whether the school stays open will 
be taken by the Headteacher after carrying out a risk assessment.  
In the event of severe weather, the school will remain open when possible. 
Information about any closure will be available on the school's website:   



www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 
by phone:   
020 8509 9446   
or via a text message   
We aim to send text messages to parents and carers, although there are sometimes delays in 
getting these messages through promptly, so please check the school’s website for up to date 
information.   
Please ensure that the School Office has on record up to date addresses and telephone 
numbers, including a mobile number and the person to contact in the case of a student 
emergency.   
It is essential that the school has at least one land line and a mobile number. 

Viewing Homework Tasks through Go4schools 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
We will be starting from this week setting homework tasks for students through our 
Go4Schools system. We have decided to move to this new system in response to parental 
feedback on being able to track and monitor homework set more easily. Those parents and 
carers with children in Years 8-11 should already have access to Go4schools, as we were using it 
as our system for sending out student assessment reports. Once you login into the system the 
Homework section of main homepage should start to display the various homework tasks being 
set by the various subject teachers. 
Parents and carers of Year 7 students should have received login information on how to access 
Go4Schools via our Data Team this week. If you have any problems registering your login 
details, accessing the system or general feedback about the Go4Schools system, please do let 
us know by contacting the school via info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 
Many Thanks, 
Mr Jalil 
Business Manager 

Bedrock Parents' Information Evening 

Please register for this event to find out why it is so important for students to improve their 
literacy through this online programme. 
Here is the link for you to register your email: https://bedrocklearning.org/bedrock-
features/bedrock-parents-evenings/ 



 

Community Events  

Please visit our school website to find out more community events: 
Walthamstow School for Girls - Community Events (wsfg.waltham.sch.uk) 



 



 



 

Our School History 

Mary Reeve Strang 



The building work currently taking place on the Town Hall site, is to become known as 
Hepworth Place. There are some links with the name Hepworth and our school. We are all 
familiar with Ms Hepworth, our art teacher but she has not given her name to the new area. 
The town hall was designed by Philip Hepworth in 1938. At the same time, he also designed the 
home of a former pupil and artist, Mary Reeve Strang. You can still see the house, called 
Pemberley, at 82 Tycehurst Hill, Loughton, Essex. Mary was an artist and publisher of stories for 
young girls. Her house was designed with space on the roof for a studio and she lived there 
until 1974. She wrote many articles for the Iris magazine from 1906 which you can find on our 
school website – About Us/Our School History/Iris Magazines 1906-1970. 
Ms Kelly, LRC. 

 

 



 

Contact Us 

 


